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 LENT -- DO SOMETHING FOR OTHERS 
 Lenten worship services attract us for many reasons. Often we come to  
 escape, to get away from pressures and people. We run out of patience and  

 strength and love. We can’t get through life on our own. 
  
 Lent tells us that Jesus was more than equal to pressures and people. He  
 grew weary as we do, but he always overcame. No situation ever got the  
 best of him. 
  
 Jesus was prompted by love; hate didn’t sap his energy. Jesus came to save  
 people; private ambitions didn’t interfere. Jesus trusted his Father; doubt  
 didn’t paralyze him. 
  
 Before putting this article aside, know two things: first, the victory Christ  
 won is our victory; second, his resources are available to us. We trust him 
 to care for us. Trust him to supply us so we can care for others. Dare to live 

 your faith now by the gift you give now.  
  
 DO SOMETHING FOR OTHERS -- LENT   
Lenten worship services! What a hallowed tradition! What a trademark of the Lutheran Church - to set 
aside time each week during the six weeks of Lent - to discover once again for ourselves God’s answer to 
our problems, the problem of sin in all its ugly manifestations: pride, greed, hatred, selfishness, and every 
form of idolatry. 
  
The message of Lent is designed to unmask pretenses, to encourage us to examine our life and our faith, 
and to shatter the illusions of self-reliance --- and then to see God once again come to us, stretching out his 
hand over us and filling the empty vessels of our lives with love and forgiveness and joy and confidence in 
the power of Christ who through his reconciling death on the cross and his victorious rising again to life 
makes all things new. 
  
May our Lenten services be more than a hallowed tradition. May they be a time of renewal in each of us 
and in the church. 
  
���������

�
�
�
 In Baptism, we are marked with the cross of Christ forever. 
 We are claimed, gathered and sent for the sake of the world.  

The Mission Statements of Kent, our Synod, and our Church  
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KENT HAPPENINGS 
A Publication of Kent Memorial Lutheran Church, Sunrise Beach, MO. 

 

For the On-Line January 2012 Calendar, CLICK LINK BELOW 
www.kentmemorial.com/kentnews/2012-03_cal.pdf  
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March 2012 
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MARCH SCRIPTURE LESSONS 
 

March 4, 2nd Sunday of Lent 
1st Reading .................................... Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 
Psalm....................................................... Psalm 22:23-31  
2nd Reading ............................................ Romans 4:13-25 
Gospel ......................................................... Mark 8:31-38 
  

March 11, 3rd Sunday of Lent 
1st Reading .............................................. Exodus 20:1-17 
Psalm.................................................................. Psalm 19 
2nd Reading .................................... 1 Corinthians 1:18-25 
Gospel .......................................................... John 2:13-22 
  

March 18, 4th Sunday of Lent 
1st Reading .............................................. Numbers 21:4-9 
Psalm.............................................. Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 
2nd Reading ...........................................Ephesians 2:1-10 
Gospel .......................................................... John 3:14-21 
  

March 25, 5th Sunday of Lent 
1st Reading ..........................................Jeremiah 31:31-34 
Psalm......................................................... Psalm 51:1-12 
2nd Reading ............................................. Hebrews 5:5-10 
Gospel ........................................................ John 12:20-33 
 

 
 

WORSHIP LEADERS IN MARCH 
8:00 AM 

 

Acolyte ................ 3/4 David Hansen; 3/11 Shade Bullock; 
 ............................... 3/18 Abby Kruse; 3/25 David Hansen 
Altar Guild ................ 3/11 Sue Rosenthal; 3/25 Ada Terry 
Greeter ..............................................................................  
Lector....................................................... Karen Pragman 
Ushers .................................................... 3/4 Kruse Family 
Coffee ................................................................................  
Sound Technicians ............................................................  
 ...........................................................................................  
 

10:30 AM 
 

Altar Guild ................................................. Gladys Bohling 
Greeter .............................. 3/4 Charles & Ingrid Niemann 
 .................................................... 3/18 Mike & Diane Page  
Lector........................................................... Nancy Beese 
Ushers ...............................................................................  
Coffee ................................................................................  
Sound Technicians ............................................................  
 ...........................................................................................  

STAFF 
 

David R.Beese..................................................... Pastor 
Tracy Garrett ........Office Secretary & Newsletter Editor 
Kathleen Marco ................................................ Organist 
Joyce Wanamaker ............................ Assistant Organist 
Jan Ellis ....................................... Music Director, Vocal   
 ............................................. & Handbell Choirs Director 
Dorothy Englestad ................. Parish Ministry Associate 
Brad Brumm ............................ Sunday School Director 
Gail Kruse ...................................................... Kent Krew 
Helen Oldham....................... Prayer Chain Chairperson 
Lester Clark, Dan Garrett, .............................................. 
 Ken Gerardy & Fred Gould ....... Sound Technicians 
Don Brohm .................................................. Webmaster  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

 2012 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

Committee Assignments 
 

Michael Wagner................................................. President 
Chuck Wanamaker ................................... Vice President; 
 ............................................Social Ministry, Ministry Fund 
Bud Kidder ......................................... Christian Education 
Jerry Husbands .............................................. Evangelism 
Dave Curchy ................................ Finance & Stewardship 
Barb Yount ...................................................... Evangelism  
Sheryl Boos ............................................... Social Ministry 
Linda Kimberling ... Finance & Stewardship, Ministry Fund 
Don Johnson ....................................................... Property 
Pat Larson ...................................... Long Range Planning 
Margo Strothmann ................................. Worship & Music 
Gail Kruse ................................................................ Youth 
 

Council Appointed Positions 
 

Toni Wagner ..................................... Recording Secretary 
Gail Kruse .......................................................... Treasurer 
Richard Strothmann ........................... Financial Secretary 
Ken Gerardy ............................... Building Fund Treasurer 
Barbara Patterson ...... Building Fund Financial Secretary 

A PUBLICATION OF 
Kent Memorial Lutheran Church, ELCA,  

Est. 1951 
P. O. Box 155 

184 Sunset Hill Drive 
Sunrise Beach, Missouri 65079 
Rev. David R. Beese, Pastor 

Phone: 573-374-5267   Fax: 573-374-8028 
(Fax Machine Answers After Five Rings!) 

Office@KentMemorial.com 
www.KentMemorial.com 

 

GENERAL FUND COUNTERS FOR MARCH  
 

 3/4 Don Peterson, Gloria Peterson 
 3/11 Ken Gerardy, Brian Kuckler 
 3/18 Chuck Wanamaker, Joyce Wanamaker 
 3/25 Michael Wagner, Toni Wagner 



 
 

 Offerings and Income for January ................................................ $14,438 
 
 Actual Expenses for January ....................................................... $15,460 
 
 Budget Needs for January ........................................................... $15,080 
 
  
 

Average Sunday Attendance in January ~ 95 
 Average Sunday School Attendance in January ~ 17 

 
 

SNOWBIRDS ~ Don’t forget your offerings while you’re out of town! 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR FAITHFUL ATTENDANCE  
AND FOR YOUR CONTINUING GIFTS !  
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NEWSLETTER ARTICLE DEADLINE 
FRIDAY, MARCH 16, 2012 

Leave your articles in the Newsletter box in the office, 
or e-mail your news to Office@KentMemorial.com. 
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JANUARY 2012 BUILDING FUND REPORT 
KENT MEMORIAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 
 Bank Balance 1-1-12                                           $4,259.83 
 Deposits, Adjustments and Interest                       8,716.05 
 Payment to Mission Investment Fund                   8,000.00 
 Bank Balance 2-1-12                                           $4,975.88 
 
 Mortgage Payment to MIF                                  $8,000.00 
 Interest Paid                                                          1,208.10 
 Principal Paid                                                      $6,791.90 
 
 Mortgage Balance 1-1-12                                $293,238.35 
 Principal Paid in January                                       6,791.90 
 Balance due on Mortgage 2-1-12                    $286,446.45 



Brian Kelly 
Hank Kirchoff 
Chris Lister 
Donna Maddox 
Sandy McClain 
Jane McKown  
Nancy O’Hara 

Millie Pelfrey 
Sherry Ray 
Diane Reams 
Wilma Schardt 
Marshall Sherlock IV 
Richard Smith 
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Aaron Davis 
David DeJarnette 
Joseph W. Ellis 
Sam D. Ellis 
Travis Ervin   
Brian Fitzgerald 
J. R. Frakes 
Tom Gidley 
Joalene & Joe Grissel, Jr. 
Brandon Gronhoff 

Glenn Maddock 
Dustin McCormick 
Nathan Meir 
Shawn Moorhead 
Will Pierce 
Timothy Price 
John Waddell 
Jon Weiss 
Mark Woodfin 
Bryan Wright  

Jason Ites 
Nicole Johnson 
Benjamin Kyle Jones 
Cameron Keaton 
Adam Kralina 
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Laurie Knolls & Laurie Care Center       
610 Highway O                         
P.O. Box 1068 
Laurie, MO  65038   
 

Betty Bennett Mary Gordon  
Bill Knight Wayne Stauss 
 If you are aware of anyone being admitted to or 

discharged from the hospitals or nursing homes, 
please notify the church office.  

Summit Villa Lifecare 
229 Karen Drive 
Holts Summit, MO  65043  
 

Lillian Wohlt  

Judy Bailey 
Ron Baltzer 
Gary Bartness 
Charles Corrigan 
Don & Trisha Dittmer  
Pat Ellis 
Carol Jewel 
Brendon Kasselman 
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Christian condolences and hope are extended to Phil & Melba Bangert and the 
family of Rich Wilson, who died on February 9. 

Merle Swigart 
Pam Toombs 
Karen Williams 
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 03/02 Bill Terry 
 03/03 Abby Kruse 
 03/08 Shirley Clark 
  Joan Wilken 
 03/11 Jerry Husbands * 
 03/12 Wayne Stauss 
 03/13 Charlie Peterson 
 03/14 Sally Burke 
 03/18 Gloria Peterson * 
  Kaitlyn Jones 
 03/20 Lester Clark 
 03/22 Bev Kidder * 
  Evan Spaulding 
 03/23 Don Johnson 
 03/25 Tim Smith 
 03/27 Jacob Garrett 
 
 
* Psst. This is a BIG birthday! 
  (5, 13, 16, 21, 40, 50, 65, 70, 75…) 

If your birthday or anniversary isn’t listed, please contact the church office  
so we can include you in our congratulations!   

 

ANNIVERSARY RECOGNITION 
 

60 years plus 
Jerry & Marlene Brumley 62 years 
 
50 years plus 
Ken & Marjorie Grossman 52 years 
 
40 years plus 
Stan & Vivian Brandmeyer 45 years 
Helmut & Jan Lacas 45 years 
Jerry & Kandy Husbands 41 years 
 
30 years plus 
Floyd & Carol Wait 37 years 

 
 

����)���������
 

 03/07/1971 Jerry & Kandy Husbands 
 03/17/1950 Jerry & Marlene Brumley 
 03/22/1975 Floyd & Carol Wait 
 03/25/1967 Stan & Vivian Brandmeyer 
 03/25/1967 Helmut & Jan Lacas 
 03/29/1959 Ken & Marjorie Grossman 
 03/31/1998 Steve & Denise Kralina 
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The Season of Lent 
 

Lent is a forty-day period before Easter. It begins on Ash Wednesday. We skip Sundays when we count the 
forty days, because Sundays commemorate the Resurrection. Lent begins on 22 February 2012 and ends on 
7 April 2012, which is the day before Easter. In most churches, the decorations are purple, the royal color, to 
prepare for the King.  

Lent is a season of soul-searching and repentance. It is a season for reflection and taking stock. Lent originat-
ed in the very earliest days of the Church as a preparatory time for Easter, when the faithful rededicated 
themselves and when converts were instructed in the faith and prepared for baptism. By observing the forty 
days of Lent, the individual Christian imitates Jesus’ withdrawal into the wilderness for forty days. All churches 
that have a continuous history extending before AD 1500 observe Lent. The ancient church that wrote, col-
lected, canonized, and propagated the New Testament also observed Lent, believing it to be a commandment 
from the apostles.  

Originally, “Lent” was nothing more than the English name of the season between winter and summer, the 
season when the snow melts and the flowers bloom. German and Dutch have the same word, but with slightly 
different spelling. In German, “Lenz” means “spring” in poetry. In Dutch, the word “lente” never changed its 
meaning. It is still the name of the season between winter and summer, and it is still used in everyday life.  

The church observance took place during the season of lent. In England, “Lent” came to mean the ob-
servance rather than the season, leaving the season without a name. Instead of saying stupid things like 
“Lent happens during lent,” English-speaking people invented the word “spring.” Today, instead of calling the 
seasons winter, lent, and summer, we call them winter, spring, and summer. We use “Lent” instead of “spring” 
when we refer to the church season.  

The purpose of the liturgical calendar is to relive the major events in Jesus’ life in real time, which is why Lent 
is forty days long. If Jesus were born on 25 December, then His conception—thus also His incarnation—
would have been nine months earlier, on about 25 March. That is when the angel Gabriel would have an-
nounced Jesus’ birth to Mary. Thus 25 March is known in the historic church as The Annunciation.  
 
MIDWEEK LENTEN SERVICES: "By My Hand? ...For My Sake!" by Arden W. & Peter Mead 
Services begin at 6:00 p.m. Following each Wednesday Lenten Service, we will share a light  
supper provided by the Committee Members of Kent. Members are invited to bring a dessert to share. 

�� Wednesday, February 29 - Nicodemus 
 Supper prepared by Social Ministry & Altar Guild Committees 

�� Wednesday, March 7 - Judas 
 Supper prepared by Finance & Stewardship, Ministry Fund & Youth Committees 
�� Wednesday, March 14 - Barabbas 
 Supper prepared by Worship & Music  & Long Range Planning Committees 
�� Wednesday, March 21 - Pilate 
 Supper prepared by Mutual Ministry & Property Committees 
�� Wednesday, March 28 - The Centurion 

 Supper prepared by Christian Education & Evangelism Committees 
 
The Lenten offerings will be shared with the Easter Pageant committee to purchase new costumes 
and sound equipment.  
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He Is Risen! 
 

2012 Easter Pageant 
 
 

 
Rehearsals for the 2012 Easter Pageant begin Saturday, March 10. We're looking forward to seeing 
our cast members back again this year.  
 
If you’d like to help us bring the Easter story to life for the community, join us for the pageant. 
 
If you have questions—or are ready to sign up!—contact Toni (216-9286) or Michael (216-8540) 
Wagner.  
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 Kent Handbells 
 During Lent 
 Tuesdays 
 5:30 PM   

 in the Sanctuary 

  

 Kent Adult Choir 
 During Lent 
 Wednesdays 
 5:00 PM  
 in the choir room  

KENT CHOIR & HANDBELLS 

    

Our TownOur TownOur TownOur Town    
March 24  -  7pm 

School of the Osage 
 

The Lake Arts Council presents “Our Town”, a variety showcase of local talent on March 24 at the 
School of the Osage, beginning at 7 pm. 
 
The program, designed and directed by Diane Oltmann, is in two acts and will have vocal and instru-
mental music ranging from country to classical, as well as some spirited dancing. There will be a visual 
arts display and pre-show music in the commons area prior to the performance.   
 
Several of our Kent Memorial members are participating. 
 
Tickets are $10 for adults & $5 for students up to 18 years of age - available at the door. 
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Come join the fun at Laurie Care Center! 
 

CALENDAR DINNER & SILENT AUCTION 
 

Fund Raiser 
for 

New Chairs for the Activity Room 
 
 

Friday, March 2, 2012 
LCC Activity Room 

 
 

Social Hour 6pm 
Dinner 7pm 

 
Tickets:  $15 Adults 

$5 Children 10 & Under 
 
 
Reservations Required—call 573-374-8268 (Joyce) 
 
Or call Karen Hardwick  372-2275 or Eldeen Hanke  873-3579 

 
 

Join us for Fun on a Cold Winter’s Night 
 

And put Sunshine on a Resident’s Face 
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Twenty nine members attended the February 7th WELCA meeting at Kent Memorial Lutheran Church. President Eldeen 
Hanke opened the meeting with prayer. Hostesses were Lorraine Boyd and Pat Larson. Jan Ellis was introduced as our 
guest at the meeting. 

A Devotion was given by Melba Bangert about the messages on candy hearts and God’s conversations to us. 

Minutes of the November meeting were read and approved as read. 

Karen Hardwick gave the treasurers report. It was approved as submitted. 

Laurie Care Center - Annette Yates is the new Activities Director. Diane Begulia is the new Social Service Director. 
Planned events coming up: 

Valentine’s Day Dance - Tuesday, February12th at 2 pm. 

St. Patrick’s Day - Saturday March 17th party after the Laurie Parade around 2pm. Volunteers are needed. 

Easter Egg Hunt - Saturday, March 31st at 10 am. 

Volunteer Banquet - Thursday, April 12th, all who volunteer are invited to this luncheon. Eldeen will sponsor a table.  

The Thrift Shop is moving next to the Soda Shop. Karen passed a sheet around for Bingo volunteers on Tuesday, Febru-
ary 28.  

February 27th is Cancer Survival with cupcakes and ice cream social. 

March 2nd is a fundraiser dinner at the Laurie Care Center. Tickets are $15 for the dinner, and include dinner, dessert 
and 2 cocktails. Items are needed for the silent auction. 

Volunteer orientation continues every other month. Karen is asking for someone to assist with her duties at the Care 
Center if she becomes unable to attend functions & meetings. 

Community Action - Shirley Clark thanked everyone. There were 7 women who helped stuff animals and Ann Say 
sewed the animals up. Eighty one animals were sent to the hospital and 12 sets of hands and booties. 22 preemie blan-
kets were sent to St. Luke’s in K.C. 

Kent Klowns - reported entertaining the Kids Klub in December. They also went to the Laurie Care Center Christmas 
party in December. They will have a meeting February 21st at 6:00pm at the church. They will be at the Lake Regional 
Health Systems Children’s Health fair on March 17th. 

Senior Center - Joyce Wanamaker asked for a few more volunteers February 27th, 28th & 29th. 
Eldeen will help remind volunteers of time because Joyce will be gone. 

Community For Christ - Melba Bangert asked for volunteers February 21st, 23rd, &25th.  

Sunshine Lady - Lorraine Boyd reported she sent 1 sympathy card and 6 birthday cards. 

Correspondence was read by Linda Williams. Birthdays for January and February were recog-
nized. A correction was noted that Marge Grossman’s birthday is November 29th.  

Old Business - The Salad Luncheon is May 4th. Rummage sale is August 3rd & 4th. Bazaar Chili & Soup,  

Bake sale is on Election Day, November 6th. WELCA Meeting will be the following Tuesday, November 13th .  

The Christmas Luncheon is December 4th. The Cookie Sale will be December 8th - that is one week later than usual. 

Susan Olson reported on Care Core and is asking if it could be a committee under WELCA. She also needs two volun-
teers to work with her. She will chair Care Core. Linda Kimberling made the motion to include Care Core into a WELCA 
Committee. It was seconded. After discussion the motion carried. 

For the month of January we collected 242 Box Tops for Education and 64 labels for Education which were divided be-
tween Hurricane Deck and South School. 

New Business - Karen Hardwick made a motion to purchase a new office chair for the church office. It was seconded. 
Tracy is to help pick out the chair. The motion was carried. 

Jan Ellis asked if she could buy the white cupboards for the choir room that someone donated to the next August rum-
mage sale. After a brief discussion it was decided to give the cupboard. 

President Eldeen Hanke adjourned the meeting. We counted 29 members in attendance and said the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Linda Williams, Acting Secretary  
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In  attendance:  Michael Wagner, Linda Kimberling, David Curchy, Gail Kruse, Margo Strothmann, Sheryl 
Boos, Bud Kidder and Pastor Beese.  Absent:  Chuck Wanamaker, Jerry Husbands, Don Johnson, Pat Lar-
son and Barb Yount. 

Meeting called to order at 6:04 p.m. 

Motion by Margo Strothmann to appoint Bud Kidder to fill Denise Kralina’s term on council and the Christian 
Education Committee, second by Linda Kimberling, motion carried. 

Pastor Beese presented the devotion from Ephesians 2:14-20 “Citizens With The Saints”. 

Approval of the January 17, 2012 minutes was tabled until the March council meeting. 

Motion by Linda Kimberling to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented, second by Sheryl Boos, motion 
carried. 

Motion by Gail Kruse to approve the Building Fund report as presented, second by Linda Kimberling, motion 
carried. 

Pastor’s report:  *The church has received a proposal from a different trash service provider, which would be 
at a significant savings, pastor will investigate further.  *The new computer has been installed in the church 
office.  *The theme for the Ash Wednesday and Lent services will be, “By My Hand? …For My Sake!”, and we 
will again utilize the Holden Evening Prayer for the Lent services. 

Available committee reports were presented. 

Old Business:  *The changes to our constitution that were approved at the congregational meeting have 
been sent to the Synod for their review and approval.  *Motion by Gail Kruse that the offerings received at the 
Wednesday evening lent services be used for Easter Pageant expenses, second by Margo Strothmann, mo-
tion carried. 

New Business:  *Discussion regarding the reaction to having just one service during January and February, 
for the most part it seems to have been a popular decision, with some members expressing a desire to see it 
continue for a longer period of time.  Council decided to return to two services on the first Sunday in March 
this year, particularly as some felt that visitors to our church who were not aware of the change to one service 
may be disappointed when they arrive and find service is either not until 9:30 a.m., or is already over by 10:30 
a.m.  Council decided that Kent would once again have just one service, beginning with the December 30, 
2012 service and continuing through March 17, 2013, which is the Sunday before Palm Sunday.  We will 
evaluate the reaction to one service again at that time, and determine whether to continue.  *Discussion was 
held regarding the outdoor worship, and the decision was to try to secure more volunteers to help with the 
ushering and sound needs for the outdoor worship.  If more volunteers can be secured, outdoor worship 
could be held anytime the weather permits, not just between Memorial Day and Labor Day.  *Synod Assem-
bly is June 7, 8 & 9, in Lindsborg, KS.  Registration is now open, and Pastor will talk to possible delegates 
from Kent.  *Margo Strothmann  would like to arrange a “Messiah” Community Sing, to be held December 16, 
2012 at Kent.  It would be a casual event, and would not require that Kent provide music books, and Margo 
would be the accompanist.  She suggested donations of canned goods and non-perishable food items that 
could be given to the local food pantry, rather that admission to the event.   *The Synod will be presenting a 
Boundary Workshop in May, and Pastors and PMA’s are encouraged to attend.  Council decided to have 
Pastor Beese attend, and the church will pay his $50 registration fee.  *Background checks for volunteers 
from Kent who work with children and youth can be obtained from the Highway patrol at a cost of $10 per per-
son.  *Council will suggest that an Eater Pageant committee be formed as a subcommittee of the Worship 
and Music committee.  *Property committee will be asked to research the cost of purchasing another propane 
tank, to replace the one currently supplied by Ferrell Gas, which would allow Kent to shop around for the best 
propane prices. 

Motion by Gail Kruse to adjourn, second by Linda Kimberling, motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m., followed by The Lord’s Prayer. 

Next meeting March 20, 2012 at 6 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Toni Wagner 
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Here’s a snapshot of the needs in our community & how we use your contributions. 
 

JANUARY (number of calls): 
Medical - 1 
Electric - 7 
Propane - 3 
Gasoline paid for - 4  
Rent - 2 
 
Total Dollars to our Community for January: $1,397.40  
 
 
Thanks for the generous hearts & gifts of the people of Kent! 
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Your generosity never ceases to amaze! Thanks for your continued generosity. 
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Keep looking for those store specials to pick up that extra item to place in the blue 
box. Community for Christ and Share the Harvest are count on our donations 
more than ever. 
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Kids Klub is on March 21th. The theme for this month is:  
 

 A Good Ruler— 
God Remembers Us!  

 
Come one come all!!  
 
Food will be provided by the Strothmanns. Thanks, Margo & Rich!  
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DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME RESUMES 
 

SUNDAY MARCH 11, 2012  
 

Set your clocks 1 hour ahead  before you go to 
bed Saturday Night, March 10.  
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DARLEEN F. MUELLER MEMORIAL FUND FOR CHILDREN 
 
The Darleen F. Mueller Memorial Fund for Children was established in 2010 in memory of Kent Memorial 
member Darleen Mueller. Darleen was a tireless advocate for children and children’s causes during her    
lifetime. Invested with the Lutheran Community Foundation, the Fund’s purpose is to assist children in the 
lake area with medical or dental expenses, food, clothing, tuition for youth events, or in other capacities as    
needed.  
 
A check for $437.17 has been received by the Social Ministry Committee from the Darlene Mueller Fund for 
Children for annual interest. 
 
This fund is intended to be used for children for: 
 Medical or dental expenses 
 Food 
 Clothing 
 Tuition assistance for youth events  
 Others at the discretion of the Social Ministry Committee 
 
Prioritizing the use of the fund is to be in the following order: 
 1.  Children of families who are members of Kent Memorial 
 2.  Children of friends of families who are members of Kent Memorial 
 3.  Other Children 
 
The Social ministry Committee is requesting members of the congregation to identify themselves or others in 
need of these funds within the next 30 days (by March 31, 2012) by contacting Pastor Beese or a member of 
the Social Ministry Committee.  If we do not identify needs within the congregation the Social Ministry will act 
on a request from Hurricane Deck School for assistance with dental needs.  The funds will be dispersed for 
these needs after finalizing criteria with the school for qualifications. 
 
Social Ministry Committee: 

Sheryl Boos, Chair 
Melba Bangert 
Evelyn Clements 
Cindy Curchy 
Gary Esbeck 
Ann Say 
Chuck Wanamaker 
Judy Ward 
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At the February WELCA meeting, the members voted to accept Care Core as one of their committees.  This 
will assure continuity of Care Core, which was initiated at Kent Lutheran in 2005 by Audrey Halvorson. 
 
The Care Core Committee will consist of a chairman and two other WELCA members.  Susan Olson volun-
teered to be chairman, and Gladys Bohling accepted one of the two member positions.  A third WELCA mem-
ber is still needed.  The Committee’s primary responsibility is to oversee the Care Core Ministry. 
 
This is a congregational ministry provided by members of Kent to other Kent members. 
Volunteering for Care Core is a way Kent members reach out to one another in times of special need.   These 
needs may include:                                                                

Providing a meal to members who are ill, recovering from surgery or an incident, or a grieving family.  
Offering a ride to the doctor’s office. 
Willing to visit a member who is home bound. 

 
Care Core Servers volunteer for these member ministries or renew their willingness to assist for another year 
on yearly sign up sheets.  These sheets are divided into five congregational geographic areas so the Server 
volunteers by signing their name to the region where the volunteer resides. 
 
Needs are networked through a Monthly Coordinator who receives calls and identifies the particular assis-
tance needed.  The Monthly Coordinator then contacts Kent Servers who live in the same geographic area as 
the Kent member requiring assistance to provide that need. 
 
These sign up sheets will be available to the congregation in late April and early May for volunteering as Kent 
Servers or Monthly Coordinators.  A Kent member can renew their commitment, delete their name, and sign 
up as a new Server or Monthly Coordinator.  Many of our church members have volunteered for several years 
in one or both categories.  
 
Kent Servers and Monthly Coordinators are truly appreciated and we are thankful for your service to our Kent 
Family.  Without your commitment, the Care Core Ministry could not function.  Please do not hesitate to call 
Pastor or the Care Core chairman to ask for assistance when needed.  Updates regarding Care Core will be 
communicated to the Kent congregation though the monthly Newsletters, the weekly Bulletins, or announce-
ments during the church service. 
 
I thank Melba Bangert for her assistance in developing this Care Core message. 
 
Susan Olson 
Care Core Committee, Chairman 
February 18, 2012  
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 Indoor Easter Garden Indoor Easter Garden Indoor Easter Garden Indoor Easter Garden     
 
The flowers you brought last Easter were so beautiful, the Worship & Music 
Committee decided to do it again! 
 
 SATURDAY, APRIL 7 
 9AM TO 11AM 
 

Drop off your potted plants, with a saucer, to the Gathering Place. Please put your name on the bot-
tom of the pot. After two weeks, on Sunday, April 22, you may take them home to enjoy.  
 
Call Margo Strothmann, 280-8815, if you have a question. 

EASTER LILIES 
 
The Altar Guild will be decorating the sanctuary with Lilies for Easter.  A donation form will be 
available at the church beginning Sunday, March 11. Lilies are $8 each.  
 
If you would like to donate a plant in honor or memory of a loved one, please complete the form 
and put it along with payment in the offering plate or drop it by the office. Checks should be 
made out to Altar Guild. 
 
The last day to place your order is Sunday, March 25. 
 
The lilies will be in the Sanctuary on Easter Sunday, April 8, 
and  Sunday, April 15.  You may take your plants home after 
the April 15 service. 
 
If you have any questions, call the church office or Floralie 
Harris, 372-3955. 


